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Dear Readers, 

 

Together with my daughter-in-law Stacey, we have  

recently opened a new facebook page which we hope 

you as  members of our community will follow.  We 

have named it     “ Bridgerules Buzzing Community”, 

linking it with our Village Newsletter. 

This we are sure can be another very useful resource 

for our village.   Just tell Stacey what you would like to  

promote  through this page and then share it with        

others.  Her email address is shillier357@yahoo.co.uk. 

 

Although a little premature  may I take this opportunity 

to Wish all the readers of The Buzz  a  memorable  

Christmas and New Year.   Thanking  you as  readers  

for your  support and for those volunteers who very 

kindly  deliver The Buzz through everyone’s doors.  

 Sheila Cholwill Editor 

E-mail: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 

 

Short Mat Bowls Club 

We are a friendly Short Mat bowls club that 

meet at Bridgerule Village Hall on a Friday  

afternoon. If anybody would like to join us (beginners or        

existing players) or would like more  information, please ring 

Alan Quilter on 01288 382988.  
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                          P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer       Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule         Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                        
Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                              
Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                               
John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                 
Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                          Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                     
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                     Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross           Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                            Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                              
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                        Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                 
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                         Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                   
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                  Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton               Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm            Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                                Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                       Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows   Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                   John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                                                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Steve and Dee—Southfields                   
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                  Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                        
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens                  Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         Emma Moore—Marybear     
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                 Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          
Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields                  Will and Janine  -  Mishkan 
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         REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY     

 On a cold November Sunday 
morn, an old man sits a while 

looking though old photographs, 
he can’t help but smile. 

They’re all there, all the boys,  
with hair cut short and neat 

uniforms of khaki, strong black 
boots upon their feet. 

They met as strangers but soon 
became like brothers to the end, 

smiling at the camera, there could be no truer friends. 
They all took the Queen’s shilling, went off to fight the hun, 

soon learnt the pain of loss once the fighting had begun. 
So many never made it home, lost on foreign shores. 

Many more were injured and would be the same no more. 
The old man’s eyes mist with tears as he remembers every face. 

Each of his fallen brothers and the killing which took place. 
He proudly dons his beret, his blazer and his tie, 

for today he will remember the ones who fell and died. 
On his chest there is a poppy, a blaze of scarlet on the blue. 

He steps out into the cold, he has a duty he must do. 
Once at the cenotaph he stands amongst the ranks, 

of those who marched to war and those who manned the tanks. 
He bows his head in reverence, as the last post begins to play 
And he wonders what will happen at the ending of his days. 

Will anyone remember? Will anybody care? 
About the lads so far from home whose life was ended there? 

I wish that I could tell him, that he should fear not. 

For this soldier and his brothers will     
NEVER be forgot. 
We owe a debt of gratitude that we can 
never pay 
And this country WILL remember them,  
on each Remembrance day. 
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                  BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL                                      

 JOHNNY COWLING  ENTERTAINS                                   

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

  TICKETS £10.00 

                including refreshments 

Commence 8.00pm 

BOOK YOUR TICKET WITH SHEILA ON   

    01288 381350 

         LICENSED BAR  - RAFFLE 
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                                BUDE EYE CENTRE 
    Tel:  01288 350041                   Fax:  01288 350140         

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk         info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
 

           Private & NHS Eye Examinations          Contact Lens Consultation    

             Local, Professional and Friendly            Large selection of Spectacle Frames    

  Sunglasses Incl Ranges           Same Day Service Available                

            New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and

        half price hearing aid batteries                 

   Wheelchair/disabled access.        7 Queen Street Bude EX23 8AY 

LADIES MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

                    FOR 

         HAIR CUTS OR 

 SHAMPOO SETS IN YOUR

           YOUR HOME 

 

CALL 

HILARY 

Qualified Hairdresser 

 

Telephone: 01288 381332 
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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 CHARITY TRACTOR RUN 

 

 

  

Charity Tractor Run  sponsored by Hedley 

Wood Caravan Park and organised by 

Grenville and Colin  was held  recently.  

£500 was raised for Little  Harbour        

Children’s Hospice.  A carvery was enjoyed by all on the return. 
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CAN YOU HELP? 
Holsworthy Community College is a key part of the local area and all the 
main components are trying their best to promote and      improve this         
excellent school. 
Holsworthy Parent Teachers & Friends Association ( PTFA ) are playing their 
part but need more help and support to do the thing they love doing 
most........providing some much needed cash for the teachers and students of 
HCC !   Schools nowadays need as much help as they can get and HCC is no 
different but sometimes just 2 or 3 people can make an amazing difference ! 
Anybody who feels they could give some small amounts of time to the PTFA 
would be very welcome and please feel free to contact the                                  
Secretary, Linda Moran on linbmoran@hotmail.com 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
The clocks have gone back and it's getting dark earlier. Now is as 
good a time as any to check all vehicle lights are working to help 
keep people safe. How many cars do you see out there with lights 
not working? 
As you get home, draw the curtains and do lock up, you never know 
who's out there. Burglary or housebreaking or tools from the van, it's all the 
same to the crooks. 
Don't worry, it never happens here - until it does!  It does to someone  some-
where every day - with luck not always the same person. 
Most crimes are committed purely because of the opportunity offered, not 
thought out beforehand. So try not to give them the chance. Lock up. Keep 
things hidden from view - especially if you have just been Christmas shopping. 
You know it makes sense. 
And now for something completely different. 
Did you know you may qualify for a free home safety visit by the Devon and 
Somerset Fire Service? If you are living on your own or are elderly you can phone 
0800 05 02 999 and talk to them. If eligible  you will get a full review of your 
home safety with regards to fire, and a free smoke alarm. For rented   properties 
all this is down to the landlord - smoke alarms on every floor;  carbon monoxide 
alarm in rooms where solid fuel is used; gas appliances checked by registered 
Gas Safe engineers every year etc. 
If there is a fire the best practice is to get out leaving doors closed then call 999. 
Lets hope non of this happens and we all have a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year.                     John McDougall  =  Bridgerule NHW Coordinator 
         01288 381237 
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GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

     
                      Jammin  Nights    - Monday &   Wednesdays 8.00pm 

                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 

It has been confirmed that the Holsworthy Office  is now at the           

Holsworthy Skills Centre  (aka Training and Business Centre)  and is 

open  10—3pm each Wednesday BUT BY APPOINTMENT.                                      

Advice line is 03444 111 444. 

mailto:linbmoran@hotmail.com
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs     Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                       Email:   infor@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                             www.breezelyn.co.uk 

Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

and outings 
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BENEFICE SERVICES FOR ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 

4th November  Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

11th November      Morning Prayer with Act of Remembrance      10.50am 

18th November     Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

25th November     All Age Service          11.15am 

 

 2nd December      Sung Eucharist         11.15am 

9th December Christingle           11.15am 

16th December      Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

23rd December      Carol Service at Methodist Chapel      6.30pm 

24th December      Crib Service               3.00pm 

25th December       Christmas Sung Eucharist       10.30am 



8 

 

 

All dog owners know that they are supposed to clean up their dog’s mess when 
they are out walking, and most dog owners are responsible enough to do just 
that. However, there still remains a proportion of dog owners who deliberately 
avoid cleaning up after their dogs, or will only pick up the poop if someone is 
watching! 

Standing in dog pooh is one of the most messy, unpleasant and potentially      
unhealthy things that can possibly happen to an adult or a child, and nobody 
should be made to go through this because of other people’s laziness! 

Dog waste is not only foul smelling and horrible in texture, but it also carries and 
spreads a lot of dangerous diseases as well. Canine faeces are packed with      
bacteria and carry a whole range of diseases, including parvovirus,   salmonella, 
cryptosporidium and many more, all of which can make other dogs or people 
very ill, and may even prove fatal.    Worms are also  transferred through faeces, 
and over time, will impregnate the ground as well, placing all other dogs that 
walk in the same areas at a high  unnecessary risk. 

Most people in our village pick up after their dog has done his or her   business  
but sadly and very annoyingly some are not and in particular over by the  river 
bank near to the bridge someone choses to let their dog/s mess and think its 
fine to leave this potentially harmful mess on the ground. 

 Well, most of us do not think so and now the readers of The Buzz know  where 
this is happening, rest  assured this area is being watched by those that care 
and you may well be named and shamed.  So do the right thing and please      
PICK UP YOUR DOGS POO WHEN OUT WALKING .   

In Addition Torridge District Council are now  reviewing the procedure they 
deal with Dog Fouling  and how they impose penalties. So watch this space! 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 
Sales, Service & Parts for all 

              makes of tractors and                 
      Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

        Holsworthy, Devon EX22 &EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

 

    shortandabbott@outlook.com 
www.shortandabbott.co.uk 

 

     david.mills1001@gmail.com 

mailto:shortandabbott@outlook.com
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

9 
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Dennis Martyn, who was 90 recently, 

moved to Borough Farm  Bridgerule in 

1947 at the age of 19, with his parents, 

Harold and Mabel. They had previously 

farmed at Scotland Farm on the other 

side of the Parish, which had been 

bought by his grandparents, John and 

Jane Martyn, after they'd sold their  

bakery at Week St Mary. The flour dust 

and heat were the cause of poor health 

for John and his doctor had advised a 

change of occupation. Borough had the 

advantage of an electricity supply at that time which resulted in most 

of the oil lamps being discarded and thrown into a pit at Scotland. In 

fact  electricity had come to Borough just before World War 2, but only 

because the poles were put up down the wrong road! 

The move from horse power to tractors was made soon after the war  

ended but the family kept a strong interest in horses, with dad being a 

keen competitor at gymkhanas and riding to hounds with the Tetcott 

Hunt along with his dad Harold. Through the 1950s and 60s the farming 

at Borough Farm advanced rapidly and saw the early uptake of silage as 

a means to conserve winter fodder - no plastic sheeting was available 

to cover the clamp, just a layer of lime! Pedigree herds of large white 

pigs and British Friesian dairy cattle were established - boars being sold 

to  eastern  European counties to improve pig breeds there.  

Dennis married Mildred and together they have two sons, Jonathon 

and Timothy.  They also have  3 grandchildren; Erin, the first Martyn  

girl in the family for 162 years and her brothers, Fraser and Duncan. 

Belated  90th Birthday Greetings to Dennis Martyn 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

 
 

 

 

 

Kennel Club Listed Club doing the Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme. 

Obedience and Rally Obedience, 

Tuesday Evenings – Puppies and Beginners – 7- 7.45 p.m 

Advanced 8.– 8.45 p.m, Rally from 9.00p.m. 

Hoopers training also available, please phone for information. 

Contact Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

Mutley Crew Dog Club 

Bridgerule Village Hall 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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For those who can remember…..and some of us still can.  This  photo 

shows  Special Constable’s Horace Venner (left) and Tom Palmer 

(right)  dressed in their  official uniforms.  They  are seen leading our 

Carnival   Procession in 1968!   Behind them is mounted Marshall,  Mr 

Dennis Martyn, on his hunter, Curry Tor, followed by The                    

Holsworthy Town Band.  

Dennis still enjoys the odd day out with the hounds still in the company of 

his friends and neighbours and ‘chewing the fat’,  reminiscing  about the 

huge changes he has witnessed  from the Shire horses to the  modern 

tractors  now seen. If you are local and  want to know your  family tree 

he’ll likely to have it all in his head for you. 

 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL                                                         

PREACHING    APPOINTMENTS 

 4TH November    Mr B Cleave       11.00 am     
 11th  November    Mr M Reeves   11.00 am 
 18th November     Mr D Wood                          11.00 am 
 25th November    TRIPP Service                      11.00 am 

              2nd December   Mr. J. Hawkins    11.00 am 

              9th December   Mrs M. Hodges    11.00 am 

            16th December   Local Arrangement   11.00 am 

            23rd December                           Mr C. Drew         6.30pm                                    

           Joint  Carol Service with St. Bridget’s 

            30th December                            NO SERVICE 
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          BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

 TRADERS £5 A TABLE          Can set Up from 12.0 Noon     

                    Buyers from 1.30pm 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 3RD / SATURDAY  DECEMBER 1ST 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee                   

 and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or   Sheila on 01288381350  

BRIDGERULE HEDGE AND COPPICE GROUP 
The hedge and coppice group meets once a fortnight on Saturdays 

through the winter months to lay hedges and coppice small areas of 

woodland. Most sessions yield significant amounts of firewood that are 

shared among participants. Beginners are paired with more experienced 

hands to learn as they work. The emphasis is on traditional skills and the 

safe use of hand tools including bill hook, axe and bow saw. 

No two hedges are the same and each one offers its own challenges. 

Over the coming winter we shall be tackling five different projects on      

local farms and smallholdings. New volunteers are always welcome. For 

details please email 

alan@thebridgemill.org.uk or 

telephone 381341. 

 

Alan Beat 
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http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwidzaa837raAhVBNxQKHSrDDjwQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fotosearch.com%2FCSP163%2Fk1635357%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Gtef2DRYb2FmwqAw4M8V2&ust=1523828947382257
mailto:alan@thebridgemill.org.uk
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Lufflands Caravan Park 

‘Peace & Tranquillity in the Heart of  

the Beautiful Devon Countryside’ 

Our family owned and run exclusive caravan park offers the personal, friendly 

touches that make it your home from home! 

Catering Exclusively for: Holiday Home Ownership, Holiday Home Hire &  

Annual Touring Caravan Pitches 

                         Cosy Bar catering for guests & visitors 

Available for small functions 

Email: maria@lufflands.com 

www.lufflands.com 

Tel: 01409 241426 

Solden Cross, Holsworthy, Devon, EX22 7PJ 
(Between Holsworthy & Bradworthy) 
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The Village Coffee Club travelled in beautiful weather  to Truro and went 

on to The Chocolate Factory at Mullion recently.   Afternoon tea was      

taken outside in the warm sunshine at Mullion. Most  purchased some 

chocolate to take home which they had seen being made into different 

bars.    Members saw from the coach  how vast  the site at Culdrose  is 

and on the way home could see St. Michaels Mount.   

CONGRATULATIONS! 
Congratulations Aron and Georgina 
Braund on the  occasion of their 
wedding on Friday 19th October.   
 
The transformation to our hall for 
your reception was fabulous and 
photos of this can be seen very 
shortly, promoting our hall, on  the  
Bridgerule website.                         

mailto:maria@lufflands.com
http://www.lufflands.com
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Water Fed Pole Window Clean-
ing System using                                

Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor           

windows 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes: 

Lyndsey Beadle for the 3rd November 
Pauline Latham for the 14th November 
Winnie Westlake for the 24th November 
Ben Tole for the 29th November 
Travis Cann for the 7th December 
Barry Lucas for the 8th December 
Colin Cholwill for the 10th December 
Kelvin Davey for the 10th December 
Mary Bryant for the 10th December 
Ray Wallace for the 19th December 
Sylvia McDougall for the 20th December 
Katherine Davey for the 24th December 
Chris Hitchings for the 24th December 
Tanya Peschke for Christmas Day 
Shaun Stenton for the 31st December 
 
We would like to  welcome Helen Mahmud and Karen and Jess        
Adams to The Green Bridgerule and wish them a long and happy 
stay in our village. 
 

RAISING MONEY FOR CHARITY 

Jimmy Rickett recently completed a successful tandem parachute jump.  
 £416.50 was raised for his chosen charity, Newlife. A charity for                   
disabled children.  Jimmy wishes to thank everyone who sponsored him.    

Congratulations Katie on your GCSE Results.  We are very proud of you.             

All our Love, Dad, Mum and Alex  x x 

BRIDGERULE  DANCE 

Come and listen or dance to the Bridge Inn Jammers  at our 

Village Hall on Friday December  8th.     7.30pm.                                       

Licensed bar applied for.        £5.00        Refreshments     Raffle 

Book your ticket with Rob Honey or Ray Bewes  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwics7HF6fbcAhULLlAKHTa5As0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wishbday.com%2F68-birthday-wishes-with-cake%2F&psig=AOvVaw0qYEp9zz28VJ2ponuYP7-r&ust=1534689324431645
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OUR LOCAL RED WINE! 

  
You may have read a recent article in the Buzz about a new vineyard near 
Bridgerule, at Tackbear, producing a “light, fruity summer red” using the 
Rondo grape. 
  
Red wine is our usual choice, so we decided to try some – particularly as 
we had friends coming the next evening, most of whom know more about 
wine than me. I went to Tackbear and bought a bottle. 
  
We all thought the wine was delicious. It is not cheap, but it makes a great 
addition to the regional range. As our experts said, very good for a first 
attempt. 
I have bought more bottles, because it will make an 
excellent and unusual gift - and be an ideal local wine 
when we are entertaining guests. 
  
See paleparkvineyard.co.uk for more information. 

 Christopher Darwin 
Bridgerule 

 
Congratulations! 
 Ian and Liz Dickson have just heard that their 2017 
Rondo wine has just won a Bronze Award in the South West Vineyards        

Competition.  
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 MOBILE LIBRARY  VISITS BRIDGERULE 
 
     Village Hall    2.00pm     Uplands   2.50pm 

        NEXT VISIT 

             21st November / 19th December 

T +44  (0) 1 409 254400  vacancies@greenfieldengineering.co.uk 
F +44 (0)  1409 254 898  GREENFIELD ENGINEERING CO.UK 
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Bridgerule Church of England Primary School – Autumn Term news. 

It has been a busy first half of the Autumn term. We were delighted to 

welcome 9 new children to our Reception year at the start of September. 

We were also pleased to welcome two new members of staff to the 

Bridgerule team. Mrs Ali Collman is a new part time teacher and our new 

administrator is Mrs Stacey Hillier-Cholwill. As a parent and local resident 

Stacey already has a great knowledge of our school community and has 

made a fantastic start getting to grips with her new role. 

The children have been involved in a number of projects and events in 

addition to their lessons. They produced some beautiful artwork for the 

for the WW1 commemoration event organised by Holsworthy Town 

Council. There have also been some great sporting events for the          

children already this term, Class 2 attended the first Dartmoor Multi         

Academy Trust Ability Games.  The KS2 children also took part in a cross 

country festival at Holsworthy Community College and competed well 

against a number of other local schools.  

This year we are having a strong focus on teaching and learning in Maths. 

One aspect of our action plan is to take part in a programme called 

‘Maths Mastery’ which is a professional development opportunity for 

teachers across our cluster and the DMAT (Dartmoor Multi Academy 

Trust).  The programme is already having a positive impact on Maths    

lessons in Bridgerule. 

The staff, children and local community came together for the lovely        

Harvest Service. We all enjoyed the children’s singing, stories and prayers 

and were especially proud of the new Reception children. Thank you to 

everyone for the donations for the Foodbank, to Pat for making the  

chapel look so lovely ,Shelia for providing the organ and keyboard          

accompaniment and Mother Elizabeth for the blessing. 

On Friday we had our usual Celebration Assembly and I was delighted to 

be giving out so many awards for: Stars of the week, Mathematicians of 

the Week, Bad Eagle Awards, School Values Awards and Outstanding     

Attendance. Well done to all the children.   Lisa Paton—Primary Lead 
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YOUR NEW SCHOOL SECRETARY TAKES HER JOB VERY SERIOUSLY EVEN 

WHEN SHE IS DOING HER JOBS AT HOME! 

     “ALL GOOD GIFTS AROUND US” 

                 There was standing room only at          

      Bridgerule Methodist Chapel recently for                  

  ,     Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary School  

      Harvest  Thanksgiving service. The pupils  

 ,      carers and friends were delighted to       

w      welcome 4 residents from Southlands 

Residential Care Home, who were able to join them for the service. Eileen, one 

of the Southlands visitors, had lived in Bridgerule all her life and was              

particularly pleased to have been invited to attend this special service, at the     

Chapel.  

The pupils spoke about creation, read their own prayers and read a well-loved 

Harvest parable before telling the congregation about Harvest Celebrations in 

Africa, Egypt, Canada, the USA and China. Accompanied by Mrs Sheila Cholwill, 

on the organ, the pupils sang about “Cauliflowers fluffy” before Mother         

Elizabeth Burke gave a blessing prior to finishing the celebratory service with 

the traditional harvest hymn, “We plough the fields and scatter”. 

Ms Lisa Paton, Primary Lead for the Dartmoor Multi Academy Trust thanked 

everyone for their wonderful efforts and the generous amount of food       

products brought to school, which would be donated to a local foodbank. 
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A few months ago Sheila and Rose had an email from  Jacky  who lives in Sydney 

Australia of her desire to come and walk in the steps that Elizabeth McArthur 

would have. taken many years ago in the village of Bridgerule, where she was born 

in 1766.   Elizabeth Macarthur and John, her husband, played an integral part in      

establishing  Australia’s wool industry and  she has been  referred to as Australia’s 

first and greatest lady! 

The day after Jacky and her husband Mark arrived  Rose and Sheila took them to 

Lodgeworthy Farm, the birthplace of   Elizabeth and  today’s owners Vivienne and 

David  Hale. Here a delicious cream tea was enjoyed.   The following day we visited 

The Glebe. This was where Elizabeth Macarthur   spent many hours with  Rev. 

Kingdom and his family, who were then  the residents of what was the vicarage. 

 The top photo shows Jacky and husband Mark 2nd and 3rd from left together 

with the now owners of The Glebe, The Brewer Family and below it as The Glebe 

could have looked in Elizabeth’s time.    The bottom photo is the long house at 

Lodgworthy where  Elizabeth was born. 

It is felt that this very important  lady’s life should be remembered  in our village, 

by holding a special event next year  and it is a wish for pupils  of our  local school 

to learn  of her in their studies.   

ALL THE WAY FROM      

SYDNEY, AUSTRALIA TO 

WALK IN THE STEPS OF           

BRIDGERULE’S  SPECIAL 

LADY. 
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The bells of St. Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                                
will be rung at 7.05 p.m.as part of Battle’s Over,         
an international commemoration marking 100          
years since the guns fell silent at the end of                    
World War I.  

 

Organised by Pageantmaster Bruno Peek LVO OBE OPR, Battle’s Over 
takes place on November 11th 2018, with events throughout the United 
Kingdom, Channel Islands, the Isle of Man, and at scores of locations 
overseas, including New Zealand, Ireland, Australia, Bermuda, France, 
Belgium, Canada, the United States and Germany, to name but a few. 

 
It begins at 6am with lone pipers playing Battle’s O’er, a traditional 
Scottish air played after a battle, outside cathedrals in the country,           
following which a specially written tribute will be read out. At the same 
time, over 1,000 pipers will be playing the tune in individual locations 
within their local communities.  
 
At 6.55pm buglers will sound the Last Post at more than 1,000 locations, 
where at 7pm beacons will be lit in a tribute called Beacons of Light,        
signifying the light of peace that emerged from the darkness of four years 
of war. 
 
Then at 7.05pm over 1,000 church and cathedrals will ring their bells as 
part of Ringing Out for Peace organised in association with the Central 
Council of Church Bell Ringers, which represents 65 societies of ringers 
from the British Isles and overseas. Also at 7.05, more than 140 town    
criers will perform a specially written Cry for Peace Around the World, 
the first of them in New Zealand and then across the globe through the       
various time zones. 
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Bridgerule Church of England Primary School – Autumn Term news. 

It has been a busy first half of the Autumn term. We were delighted to 

welcome 9 new children to our Reception year at the start of September. 

We were also pleased to welcome two new members of staff to the 

Bridgerule team. Mrs Ali Collman is a new part time teacher and our new 
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accompaniment and Mother Elizabeth for the blessing. 
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OUR LOCAL RED WINE! 

  
You may have read a recent article in the Buzz about a new vineyard near 
Bridgerule, at Tackbear, producing a “light, fruity summer red” using the 
Rondo grape. 
  
Red wine is our usual choice, so we decided to try some – particularly as 
we had friends coming the next evening, most of whom know more about 
wine than me. I went to Tackbear and bought a bottle. 
  
We all thought the wine was delicious. It is not cheap, but it makes a great 
addition to the regional range. As our experts said, very good for a first 
attempt. 
I have bought more bottles, because it will make an 
excellent and unusual gift - and be an ideal local wine 
when we are entertaining guests. 
  
See paleparkvineyard.co.uk for more information. 

 Christopher Darwin 
Bridgerule 

 
Congratulations! 
 Ian and Liz Dickson have just heard that their 2017 
Rondo wine has just won a Bronze Award in the South West Vineyards        

Competition.  
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     Village Hall    2.00pm     Uplands   2.50pm 

        NEXT VISIT 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes: 

Lyndsey Beadle for the 3rd November 
Pauline Latham for the 14th November 
Winnie Westlake for the 24th November 
Ben Tole for the 29th November 
Travis Cann for the 7th December 
Barry Lucas for the 8th December 
Colin Cholwill for the 10th December 
Kelvin Davey for the 10th December 
Mary Bryant for the 10th December 
Ray Wallace for the 19th December 
Sylvia McDougall for the 20th December 
Katherine Davey for the 24th December 
Chris Hitchings for the 24th December 
Tanya Peschke for Christmas Day 
Shaun Stenton for the 31st December 
 
We would like to  welcome Helen Mahmud and Karen and Jess        
Adams to The Green Bridgerule and wish them a long and happy 
stay in our village. 
 

RAISING MONEY FOR CHARITY 

Jimmy Rickett recently completed a successful tandem parachute jump.  
 £416.50 was raised for his chosen charity, Newlife. A charity for                   
disabled children.  Jimmy wishes to thank everyone who sponsored him.    

Congratulations Katie on your GCSE Results.  We are very proud of you.             

All our Love, Dad, Mum and Alex  x x 

BRIDGERULE  DANCE 

Come and listen or dance to the Bridge Inn Jammers  at our 

Village Hall on Friday December  8th.     7.30pm.                                       

Licensed bar applied for.        £5.00        Refreshments     Raffle 

Book your ticket with Rob Honey or Ray Bewes  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwics7HF6fbcAhULLlAKHTa5As0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wishbday.com%2F68-birthday-wishes-with-cake%2F&psig=AOvVaw0qYEp9zz28VJ2ponuYP7-r&ust=1534689324431645
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Water Fed Pole Window Clean-
ing System using                                

Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor           

windows 
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Lufflands Caravan Park 

‘Peace & Tranquillity in the Heart of  

the Beautiful Devon Countryside’ 

Our family owned and run exclusive caravan park offers the personal, friendly 

touches that make it your home from home! 

Catering Exclusively for: Holiday Home Ownership, Holiday Home Hire &  

Annual Touring Caravan Pitches 

                         Cosy Bar catering for guests & visitors 

Available for small functions 

Email: maria@lufflands.com 

www.lufflands.com 

Tel: 01409 241426 

Solden Cross, Holsworthy, Devon, EX22 7PJ 
(Between Holsworthy & Bradworthy) 
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The Village Coffee Club travelled in beautiful weather  to Truro and went 

on to The Chocolate Factory at Mullion recently.   Afternoon tea was      

taken outside in the warm sunshine at Mullion. Most  purchased some 

chocolate to take home which they had seen being made into different 

bars.    Members saw from the coach  how vast  the site at Culdrose  is 

and on the way home could see St. Michaels Mount.   

CONGRATULATIONS! 
Congratulations Aron and Georgina 
Braund on the  occasion of their 
wedding on Friday 19th October.   
 
The transformation to our hall for 
your reception was fabulous and 
photos of this can be seen very 
shortly, promoting our hall, on  the  
Bridgerule website.                         

mailto:maria@lufflands.com
http://www.lufflands.com
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          BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

 TRADERS £5 A TABLE          Can set Up from 12.0 Noon     

                    Buyers from 1.30pm 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 3RD / SATURDAY  DECEMBER 1ST 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee                   

 and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or   Sheila on 01288381350  

BRIDGERULE HEDGE AND COPPICE GROUP 
The hedge and coppice group meets once a fortnight on Saturdays 

through the winter months to lay hedges and coppice small areas of 

woodland. Most sessions yield significant amounts of firewood that are 

shared among participants. Beginners are paired with more experienced 

hands to learn as they work. The emphasis is on traditional skills and the 

safe use of hand tools including bill hook, axe and bow saw. 

No two hedges are the same and each one offers its own challenges. 

Over the coming winter we shall be tackling five different projects on      

local farms and smallholdings. New volunteers are always welcome. For 

details please email 

alan@thebridgemill.org.uk or 

telephone 381341. 

 

Alan Beat 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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For those who can remember…..and some of us still can.  This  photo 

shows  Special Constable’s Horace Venner (left) and Tom Palmer 

(right)  dressed in their  official uniforms.  They  are seen leading our 

Carnival   Procession in 1968!   Behind them is mounted Marshall,  Mr 

Dennis Martyn, on his hunter, Curry Tor, followed by The                    

Holsworthy Town Band.  

Dennis still enjoys the odd day out with the hounds still in the company of 

his friends and neighbours and ‘chewing the fat’,  reminiscing  about the 

huge changes he has witnessed  from the Shire horses to the  modern 

tractors  now seen. If you are local and  want to know your  family tree 

he’ll likely to have it all in his head for you. 

 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL                                                         

PREACHING    APPOINTMENTS 

 4TH November    Mr B Cleave       11.00 am     
 11th  November    Mr M Reeves   11.00 am 
 18th November     Mr D Wood                          11.00 am 
 25th November    TRIPP Service                      11.00 am 

              2nd December   Mr. J. Hawkins    11.00 am 

              9th December   Mrs M. Hodges    11.00 am 

            16th December   Local Arrangement   11.00 am 

            23rd December                           Mr C. Drew         6.30pm                                    

           Joint  Carol Service with St. Bridget’s 

            30th December                            NO SERVICE 
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Dennis Martyn, who was 90 recently, 

moved to Borough Farm  Bridgerule in 

1947 at the age of 19, with his parents, 

Harold and Mabel. They had previously 

farmed at Scotland Farm on the other 

side of the Parish, which had been 

bought by his grandparents, John and 

Jane Martyn, after they'd sold their  

bakery at Week St Mary. The flour dust 

and heat were the cause of poor health 

for John and his doctor had advised a 

change of occupation. Borough had the 

advantage of an electricity supply at that time which resulted in most 

of the oil lamps being discarded and thrown into a pit at Scotland. In 

fact  electricity had come to Borough just before World War 2, but only 

because the poles were put up down the wrong road! 

The move from horse power to tractors was made soon after the war  

ended but the family kept a strong interest in horses, with dad being a 

keen competitor at gymkhanas and riding to hounds with the Tetcott 

Hunt along with his dad Harold. Through the 1950s and 60s the farming 

at Borough Farm advanced rapidly and saw the early uptake of silage as 

a means to conserve winter fodder - no plastic sheeting was available 

to cover the clamp, just a layer of lime! Pedigree herds of large white 

pigs and British Friesian dairy cattle were established - boars being sold 

to  eastern  European counties to improve pig breeds there.  

Dennis married Mildred and together they have two sons, Jonathon 

and Timothy.  They also have  3 grandchildren; Erin, the first Martyn  

girl in the family for 162 years and her brothers, Fraser and Duncan. 

Belated  90th Birthday Greetings to Dennis Martyn 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

 
 

 

 

 

Kennel Club Listed Club doing the Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme. 

Obedience and Rally Obedience, 

Tuesday Evenings – Puppies and Beginners – 7- 7.45 p.m 

Advanced 8.– 8.45 p.m, Rally from 9.00p.m. 

Hoopers training also available, please phone for information. 

Contact Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

Mutley Crew Dog Club 

Bridgerule Village Hall 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

9 



8 

 

 

All dog owners know that they are supposed to clean up their dog’s mess when 
they are out walking, and most dog owners are responsible enough to do just 
that. However, there still remains a proportion of dog owners who deliberately 
avoid cleaning up after their dogs, or will only pick up the poop if someone is 
watching! 

Standing in dog pooh is one of the most messy, unpleasant and potentially      
unhealthy things that can possibly happen to an adult or a child, and nobody 
should be made to go through this because of other people’s laziness! 

Dog waste is not only foul smelling and horrible in texture, but it also carries and 
spreads a lot of dangerous diseases as well. Canine faeces are packed with      
bacteria and carry a whole range of diseases, including parvovirus,   salmonella, 
cryptosporidium and many more, all of which can make other dogs or people 
very ill, and may even prove fatal.    Worms are also  transferred through faeces, 
and over time, will impregnate the ground as well, placing all other dogs that 
walk in the same areas at a high  unnecessary risk. 

Most people in our village pick up after their dog has done his or her   business  
but sadly and very annoyingly some are not and in particular over by the  river 
bank near to the bridge someone choses to let their dog/s mess and think its 
fine to leave this potentially harmful mess on the ground. 

 Well, most of us do not think so and now the readers of The Buzz know  where 
this is happening, rest  assured this area is being watched by those that care 
and you may well be named and shamed.  So do the right thing and please      
PICK UP YOUR DOGS POO WHEN OUT WALKING .   

In Addition Torridge District Council are now  reviewing the procedure they 
deal with Dog Fouling  and how they impose penalties. So watch this space! 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 
Sales, Service & Parts for all 

              makes of tractors and                 
      Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

        Holsworthy, Devon EX22 &EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

 

    shortandabbott@outlook.com 
www.shortandabbott.co.uk 

 

     david.mills1001@gmail.com 

mailto:shortandabbott@outlook.com
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

 Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

    bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs     Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                       Email:   infor@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                             www.breezelyn.co.uk 

Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

and outings 
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BENEFICE SERVICES FOR ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 

4th November  Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

11th November      Morning Prayer with Act of Remembrance      10.50am 

18th November     Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

25th November     All Age Service          11.15am 

 

 2nd December      Sung Eucharist         11.15am 

9th December Christingle           11.15am 

16th December      Sung Eucharist          11.15am 

23rd December      Carol Service at Methodist Chapel      6.30pm 

24th December      Crib Service               3.00pm 

25th December       Christmas Sung Eucharist       10.30am 
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CAN YOU HELP? 
Holsworthy Community College is a key part of the local area and all the 
main components are trying their best to promote and      improve this         
excellent school. 
Holsworthy Parent Teachers & Friends Association ( PTFA ) are playing their 
part but need more help and support to do the thing they love doing 
most........providing some much needed cash for the teachers and students of 
HCC !   Schools nowadays need as much help as they can get and HCC is no 
different but sometimes just 2 or 3 people can make an amazing difference ! 
Anybody who feels they could give some small amounts of time to the PTFA 
would be very welcome and please feel free to contact the                                  
Secretary, Linda Moran on linbmoran@hotmail.com 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Notes 
The clocks have gone back and it's getting dark earlier. Now is as 
good a time as any to check all vehicle lights are working to help 
keep people safe. How many cars do you see out there with lights 
not working? 
As you get home, draw the curtains and do lock up, you never know 
who's out there. Burglary or housebreaking or tools from the van, it's all the 
same to the crooks. 
Don't worry, it never happens here - until it does!  It does to someone  some-
where every day - with luck not always the same person. 
Most crimes are committed purely because of the opportunity offered, not 
thought out beforehand. So try not to give them the chance. Lock up. Keep 
things hidden from view - especially if you have just been Christmas shopping. 
You know it makes sense. 
And now for something completely different. 
Did you know you may qualify for a free home safety visit by the Devon and 
Somerset Fire Service? If you are living on your own or are elderly you can phone 
0800 05 02 999 and talk to them. If eligible  you will get a full review of your 
home safety with regards to fire, and a free smoke alarm. For rented   properties 
all this is down to the landlord - smoke alarms on every floor;  carbon monoxide 
alarm in rooms where solid fuel is used; gas appliances checked by registered 
Gas Safe engineers every year etc. 
If there is a fire the best practice is to get out leaving doors closed then call 999. 
Lets hope non of this happens and we all have a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year.                     John McDougall  =  Bridgerule NHW Coordinator 
         01288 381237 
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GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

     
                      Jammin  Nights    - Monday &   Wednesdays 8.00pm 

                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU 

It has been confirmed that the Holsworthy Office  is now at the           

Holsworthy Skills Centre  (aka Training and Business Centre)  and is 

open  10—3pm each Wednesday BUT BY APPOINTMENT.                                      

Advice line is 03444 111 444. 

mailto:linbmoran@hotmail.com
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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 CHARITY TRACTOR RUN 

 

 

  

Charity Tractor Run  sponsored by Hedley 

Wood Caravan Park and organised by 

Grenville and Colin  was held  recently.  

£500 was raised for Little  Harbour        

Children’s Hospice.  A carvery was enjoyed by all on the return. 
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                  BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL                                      

 JOHNNY COWLING  ENTERTAINS                                   

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

  TICKETS £10.00 

                including refreshments 

Commence 8.00pm 

BOOK YOUR TICKET WITH SHEILA ON   

    01288 381350 

         LICENSED BAR  - RAFFLE 
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                                BUDE EYE CENTRE 
    Tel:  01288 350041                   Fax:  01288 350140         

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk         info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
 

           Private & NHS Eye Examinations          Contact Lens Consultation    

             Local, Professional and Friendly            Large selection of Spectacle Frames    

  Sunglasses Incl Ranges           Same Day Service Available                

            New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and

        half price hearing aid batteries                 

   Wheelchair/disabled access.        7 Queen Street Bude EX23 8AY 

LADIES MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

                    FOR 

         HAIR CUTS OR 

 SHAMPOO SETS IN YOUR

           YOUR HOME 

 

CALL 

HILARY 

Qualified Hairdresser 

 

Telephone: 01288 381332 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                          P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer       Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule         Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                        
Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                              
Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                               
John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                 
Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                          Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                     
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                     Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross           Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  
Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                            Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                              
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                        Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                 
Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                         Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                   
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                  Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton               Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm            Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                                Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                       Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows   Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                   John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                                                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Steve and Dee—Southfields                   
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows    Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    
Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                  Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                        
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens                  Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         Emma Moore—Marybear     
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                 Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     
Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          
Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields                  Will and Janine  -  Mishkan 
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         REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY     

 On a cold November Sunday 
morn, an old man sits a while 

looking though old photographs, 
he can’t help but smile. 

They’re all there, all the boys,  
with hair cut short and neat 

uniforms of khaki, strong black 
boots upon their feet. 

They met as strangers but soon 
became like brothers to the end, 

smiling at the camera, there could be no truer friends. 
They all took the Queen’s shilling, went off to fight the hun, 

soon learnt the pain of loss once the fighting had begun. 
So many never made it home, lost on foreign shores. 

Many more were injured and would be the same no more. 
The old man’s eyes mist with tears as he remembers every face. 

Each of his fallen brothers and the killing which took place. 
He proudly dons his beret, his blazer and his tie, 

for today he will remember the ones who fell and died. 
On his chest there is a poppy, a blaze of scarlet on the blue. 

He steps out into the cold, he has a duty he must do. 
Once at the cenotaph he stands amongst the ranks, 

of those who marched to war and those who manned the tanks. 
He bows his head in reverence, as the last post begins to play 
And he wonders what will happen at the ending of his days. 

Will anyone remember? Will anybody care? 
About the lads so far from home whose life was ended there? 

I wish that I could tell him, that he should fear not. 

For this soldier and his brothers will     
NEVER be forgot. 
We owe a debt of gratitude that we can 
never pay 
And this country WILL remember them,  
on each Remembrance day. 



2 

Dear Readers, 

 

Together with my daughter-in-law Stacey, we have  

recently opened a new facebook page which we hope 

you as  members of our community will follow.  We 

have named it     “ Bridgerules Buzzing Community”, 

linking it with our Village Newsletter. 

This we are sure can be another very useful resource 

for our village.   Just tell Stacey what you would like to  

promote  through this page and then share it with        

others.  Her email address is shillier357@yahoo.co.uk. 

 

Although a little premature  may I take this opportunity 

to Wish all the readers of The Buzz  a  memorable  

Christmas and New Year.   Thanking  you as  readers  

for your  support and for those volunteers who very 

kindly  deliver The Buzz through everyone’s doors.  

 Sheila Cholwill Editor 

E-mail: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 

 

Short Mat Bowls Club 

We are a friendly Short Mat bowls club that 

meet at Bridgerule Village Hall on a Friday  

afternoon. If anybody would like to join us (beginners or        

existing players) or would like more  information, please ring 

Alan Quilter on 01288 382988.  
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 
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CLUBS/CLASSES THAT REGULARLY MEET IN OUR HALL 

Mon:   Beat Bounce  2 Sessions 6.00-7.00pm 7.00 -8.00pm Brooke 07715560912 

               Use it or Lose it—2.00pm  Gill Aston    01409  254642 

Tues:    Village Coffee Club   10.30am -  every 2 weeks  01288381350/402                       

    Table Tennis  From 2.00pm  Contact Jill on 01409  254349 

    Dog Obedience  From 7.00pm Contact Christine on  01288  381104 

Wed:    Art and Craft  (two weekly)  2.00pm  Contact Joan 01288 381002 

Thursday: Beat Bounce   6.00– 7.00pm  Brooke   01752 562223 

Fri:   Short Mat Bowls  -  From 2.00pm   Contact Alan on 01288 382988 
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